# Millville Board of Health Minutes of the Meeting June 7, 2017

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on June 7, 2017 at 40 Prospect Street, Senior Center, Conference Room, Millville, MA. The meeting opened at 6:00 PM.

Board of Health Members:

Dustin Ciccarelli – Chairman Catherine Robinson – Member Robert Marks – Member

## 24 Bazely Ave - Title 5:

Harry Stewart from Darling septic performed a Title 5 Inspection on the property. The Title 5 was marked - Needs Further Evaluation". Harry Stewart thought that possibly a neighboring well may be contributing to the well water results on the property of 24 Bazely – indicating nitrates. Through discussion it is believed that the septic on the property of 24 Bazely is functioning properly due to its age. They property at 22 Bazely Ave tested positive for nitrates as well. Board ideally would like the resident at 22 Bazely to retest and are not sure they can force the resident to retest. Board would like Dave Boyer contacted to ask if the Board has the authority to order the resident at 22 Bazely to retest.

B. Marks motions to approve the Title 5 for 24 Bazely Ave. D. Ciccarelli 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion – motion passed.

### 46 Esty Street – Tom Hite:

T. Hite comes to the Board with missed trash again and would like the phone number to Republic Services. Board would like Admin to call Republic Services to resolve any issues Mr. Hite is having.

# Re-Organize Board:

B. Marks motioned for D. Ciccarelli to be held as Chairman of the Board. C. Robinson seconded the motion, motion passed.

### Rats - 186/195 Main Street:

Robert Marks recuses himself from the meeting discussion. Kevin Sullivan, Animal Inspector, reports on the rats noted around the property of 186 Main Street. He states that he has witnessed about 50-60 rats with up to 200 in total at one point. He states that the number will drastically increase if not taken care of.

The property at 195 main Street owned by Paul Salvucci has chickens in a coop that the rats are feeding off the grain. Kevin Sullivan states that the chickens are being given to a resident in town. The Board would like Lenny Izzo, the Health Inspector, to inspect the home at 195 Main Street and report back to the Board. The Board would like to check with the Town Administrator, for possible funds to help with the extermination. The Board would like the BOH to obtain estimates for extermination.

### 30 Hope Street/Rabbits:

Kevin Sullivan, Animal Inspector, has reported that the owner owns about 21 rabbits and that the MSPCA will be visiting the property to assess the situation. Kevin Sullivan states that he is working with the homeowners for adopting out many of the rabbits.

## **BOH Business:**

44 Albert Drive well permit: Sign-off FYI Stipends will be submitted

D. Ciccarelli motions to adjourn meeting. C. Robinson seconds the motion, motion passes. Meeting Adjourned.
11 IN
Dustin Ciccarelli – Chairman
Catherine Robinson//
Robert Marks